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Resource Assessments

Planning Services

Department of Planning, Industry and Environment
GPO Box 39

Sydney NSW 2001

Attention — Naomi Moss

By email: naomi.moss@planning.nsw.gov.au

M12 Motorway (SSI-9364) (Fairfield City,Liverpool City,Penrith):
Request for Resources Regulator Advice

Dear Naomi,

| refer to the Department’s email dated 15 October 2019 inviting the Resources Regulator to
provide advice in relation to the M12 Motorway (SSI-9364) (Fairfield City,Liverpool
City,Penrith).

Development Details and Assessment

The M12 Motorway development application proposes:

e Construction and operation of the M12 Motorway, which would run between the M7
Motorway at Cecil Hills and The Northern Road at Luddenham for a distance of about
16 kilometres.

Response

The proposed development is not a mining operation and does not involve the extraction of
material classified as a mineral under Schedule 1 of the Mining Regulation 2016.

In addition, the land comprising the proposed development is not the subject of a mining
lease granted pursuant to the Mining Act 1992.

The Resources Regulator has not identified any matter that would require comment.

For enquiries regarding this matter please contact me on (02) 4063 6444 or
minres.environment@planning.nsw.gov.au

Yours sincerely

Greg Kininmonth
Manager Environmental Operations
Resources Regulator

NSW Department of Planning, Industry & Environment
19 November 2019
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